
FCDO Ministerial statement on violence
in Tripoli, Libya

Government response

FCDO Minister of State Lord (Tariq) Ahmad of Wimbledon comments on the
violence in Tripoli, Libya, on Saturday 27 August.

Lord (Tariq) Ahmad of Wimbledon, FCDO Minister of State said:

The United Kingdom condemns the violence perpetrated by armed
groups in Tripoli on Saturday 27 August. The UK calls for an
immediate cessation of hostilities and for all parties to engage in
a UN brokered dialogue. The protection of civilians is critical and
access must be provided for humanitarian personnel.

There can be no military solution to the ongoing crisis of
legitimacy in Libya. It is imperative that all Libyan parties
engage with the UN to agree a path towards free, fair and inclusive
elections, with support from all international actors. The wishes
of the Libyan people must be prioritised ahead of narrow self-
interests. The UK stands ready to work with Libyans, the UN and
international partners to achieve sustainable peace, stability and
prosperity in Libya.
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